MS4 Away Rotation Policy for the Academic Year 2022-2023

Related LCME Standards

The School of Medicine considers the completion of away rotations during the 4th
year of medical school imperative to the student’s transition from undergraduate
medical education to graduate medical education. Due to the COVID-19 pandemic,
significant disruptions have created nationwide concern related to away rotations,
learner safety, and equal access opportunities. While there remains uncertainty
about the direction, impact, and duration of the COVID-19 pandemic, a return to a
regular cycle for 2022 away rotations is anticipated. Medical schools, sponsoring
institutions, and residency programs are encouraged to continue to monitor and
consider their local conditions when establishing their guidelines for mobility.

For the academic year of 2022-2023:

Students may participate in up to three away rotations.

Please note: students may not participate in virtual aways for academic credit.
If a student chooses to participate in a virtual away, they must do so during
their online courses or during vacation. The Office of the Registrar will not

provide any documentation for a student to participate in a virtual away.
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